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The County of Orange Public Works proposes to overhaul the existing Orange County Juvenile Hall Campus (Campus)
located at 331 The City Drive South in the City of Orange, California, which occupies an approximately 17-acre property.
The Orange County Juvenile Hall facility is an institution for juvenile law violators between the ages of 12 and 25 and is
operated by the Orange County Probation Department. The Orange County Youth Transition Center Juvenile Hall
Replacement Project (proposed project) would be constructed in three phases. Phase 1 of the proposed project would
demolish and replace ten buildings and associated infrastructure and construct the new Youth Transition Center (YTC),
including associated landscaping, hardscaping, accessibility, and utility improvements. Phase 2 consists of constructing
new long-term housing, a new classroom and library building, and a Transitional Age Youth (TAY) housing unit. Phase 3
is still in the design phase but generally consists of constructing and installing tenant improvements to the remaining
Campus buildings.

The proposed project would potentially have significant impacts to cultural resources, geology and soils, hazards and
hazardous materials, and noise. However, any potentially significant impacts would be reduced to less than significant
with the implementation of Mitigation Measures CUL-1, CUL-2, GEO-1, GEO-2, HAZ-1, and N-1 as detailed further in the
Draft IS/MND.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

There are no areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency regarding the proposed project.

The Draft IS/MND will be released for a 30-day public circulation period from December 4, 2024 to January 3, 2025.
During this time, feedback from stakeholder agencies and the public will be gathered regarding any questions related to
the environmental analysis presented in the Draft IS/MND. Any areas of controversy regarding the environmental
analysis presented in the Draft IS/MND will be adequately addressed and formally addressed in the project's Final
IS/MND once it is prepared.
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